
Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Moline, IL 
Fourth Sunday of Lent 
Sunday, March 11, 2018 

Wounded and Loved,  
Regathering the Scattered 

Meet two of our parish 
Catechumens.  

Five adults will experience the 
sacraments of initiation [Baptism, 
Confirmation and Eucharist] at the 
March 31st Easter Vigil. Come for the 
special Mass that evening! 

Frances [Fran] Ryan is excited about 
the Christian Initiation process and 
becoming a Catholic. She has explored 
other Christian religions with her 
husband Jim [who was raised Catholic 
and now is coming "home" with Fran]. 

Julie White considers herself "pre-
Catholic" as she, a life-long learner, 
experiences the Christian Initiation 
community, our Thursday evening 
bible study and serious Catholic 
reading for her faith journey. Julie 
looks forward to our Easter Vigil and 
belonging. 



 

SACRED HEART PARISH WELCOMES YOU 

Dear Parishioners, 

     We are now at the half way point of Lent.  This is Gaudete Sunday.  
Gaudete is the Latin word for praise.  During the past week we celebrated 
Reconciliation Services with our grade school students.  This week Alleman 
will be having similar services.  We are still asked as Catholics to celebrate 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation during the Lenten-Easter season.  This is 
something we all need to put on our calendar. 

     We do not do this simply because we have to, but we receive absolution because we hunger for 
it.  St. Paul puts it well in the second reading for this Sunday when he says, ñGod wants to show us 
the immeasurable riches of his grace in his kindness to us in Christ Jesus.ò 

     What a wonderful thing it is to receive kindness from someone else. Maybe we are struggling with a problem, perhaps 
we are feeling overwhelmed by a task we must do and then someone says, ñLet me help you with that.ò  What a relief we 
feel. Our benefactor probably does not have to help us, but chooses to. 

     Jesus is like that.  We may feel overwhelmed with the burden of sin.  And our savior Jesus says let me lift that weight 
from your shoulders.  That is what happens to us in the Sacrament of Reconciliation.   

     Why wouldnôt we want to feel the forgiveness of Jesus?  There will be many other opportunities to experience the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation before Easter. Hopefully, we will take advantage of this and feel the healing that comes with 
the absolution of Christ. 

Blessings, 
Fr. Mark 

P.S.  Last week I wrote about the First American State Bank offering to give us their building. I contacted our diocesan 
offices and they have given us permission to negotiate a transfer of the property.  With this permission we will move 
forward with the negotiations. 

P.P.S.  I would like to thank all the parish members that helped with our second Leadership Training Day last Saturday.  We 
had nineteen participants take part.  It was a wonderful day of prayer, fellowship and training. A special thanks goes to 
Carolyn Wilson who coordinated the event. 

Our Lenten Journey At Sacred Heart Parish 
Stations of the Cross/Simple Supper Speakers 

 

Wednesday March 14 

�x�� Stations of the Cross ï��Simonne Counihan 

�x�� Speaker: Pat Nickel 

Wednesday, March 21 

�x�� Stations of the Cross - Amy Mack 

�x�� Speaker: John Hennessey 

Wednesday, March 28 

�x�� Stations of the Cross - Mary-Ellen, Carl Pfeiffer & 
Family 

�x�� No Supper & Speaker this night 

PLEASE PROVIDE A DISH OF YOUR CHOOSING 
FOR OUR WEDNESDAY POTLUCKS. 

New Speakers  
Installed 

We hope you are 
enjoying the new 
sound coming from 
our new speakers 
that were just 
installed a few 
weeks ago. Here is a 
picture of the work 
being done.  A 
special thanks to 
those who made this 
possible by donating 
to our Heart-to-
Heart Fund. Your 
generosity is deeply 
appreciated. 

Stations of the Cross 
You are invited to either drive or walk 
the Stations of the Cross at Calvary 
Cemetery as part of your Lenten 
preparation for Easter. A unique 
devotional booklet created by Bill 
Hannan is available at no cost in the 
cemetery office. The cemetery grounds 
are open from 8a.m. to sunset every 
day.  

Do You Like To Sing? 
Sacred Heart Choirs are in the beginning stages of 
rehearsing for our Easter Vigil Celebration and 
Confirmation Mass.  If you would like to sing for these 
parish celebrations, please contact Suzie Budde at 762-2362, ext. 201. Easter 
Vigil Rehearsals are from 6:30pm to 7:30pm on Thursday evenings and 
Confirmation Rehearsals are from 7pm to 8pm on Monday evenings. These 
are 2 wonderful celebrations to be part of.  Come join us! 


